

DEPARTMENT OF NEW YORK SONS OF UNION VETERANS OF THE CIVIL WAR

DEPARTMENT COMMUNICATION # 2

Honoring the memory of the Grand Army Of the Republic and the Men from New York who saved the Union 1861-1865. http://nysuvcw.org

Brothers,

After many years of dedicated service Brother Bob Pugsley has made the decision to step down as Department of New York Secretary, citing health and personal reasons. He will remain on until the next Department Encampment, May 2024, when a new secretary will be installed. I'm asking for interested Brothers to contact me or another Department Officer in order to begin training for the job and overall familiarity with procedures.

Wishing Brother Bob Pugsley all the best and thankful that he is remaining until May 2024.

Yours in Fraternity, Charity, & Loyalty

Edward P. O'Brien, PCC

NY Department Commander.

ATTESTED BY:

Robert Pugsley

NY Department Secretary